
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 18, 2019  

 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    Chief Robert Mancini 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building for the Richardson Memorial Library 

sponsored card making workshops. 12/5,1/9,2/13,3/12,4/9,5/14 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building by the Carmosino Family on December 28th, 

2019 for a private event. 

 

CHIEF MANCINI met with the board to detail the staffing for the next month and to discuss the 

process moving forward.  Chief Mancini will remain on duty in a part time status until such time 

as a new chief is hired.  The board appreciates the Chief being willing to stay on through the 

process. 

 

The board is continuing working with the town attorney on a solar ordinance and also the 

nuisance/property rights ordinance.  The Planning Board should have drafts for review at the 

December meeting to be followed by a public hearing after the new year. 

 

The board revisited the request for two parking spaces to access the Bronson Hill Conservation 

Trail.  The board does not feel this would be a good idea as two cars would multiply quickly and 

will advise ACT of their decision. 

 

Jennifer will get additional health insurance information from Healthtrust for next week. 

 

The board would like Road Agent Glover and Town Engineer McCarthy to come in to discuss 

the Crane Hill Bridge Project. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the minutes of November 4, 2019 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday November 25, 2019 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 



 

 

 

 


